Government of Bihar
Urban Development & Housing Department

Letter No. NULM-PMC/001/SUH/2015-16/.... 144 /UD&HD

Dated: ’l?il 12118

From,
Amrit Lal Meena, I.A.S.
Principal Secretary
Urban Development & Housing Department,
Government of Bihar

To,
Sh. B.K. Agarwal, I.A.S.
Joint Secretary
Ministry of Housing & Urban Poverty Alleviation,
Government of India
Nirman Bhawan, New Delhi- 110 011

Sub: Regarding progress made under Shelter for Urban Homeless (SUH) component of
NULM.

Ref: Do. No. N-11028/18/2014 Dated: 06-11-2015.
Dear

With reference to the D.O. mentioned above, we wish to state that Urban Development
and Housing Department, Govt of Bihar had requested all ULBs to submit DPRs for the
construction of new shelters. However, due to non-availability of the technical expertise to
prepare DPRs, most of the ULBs could not prepare and submit the DPRs. Therefore, the
department decided to prepare a model design and cost estimates so that ULBs could start the
work with appropriate modifications in the model design and estimates. The model design and
estimates thus prepared have been approved by the PSC and later on by the Executive
Committee of SULM.

As desired, all ULBs have been directed to submit the summary of DPR for the
previously sanctioned as well as new proposals, in the format circulated by the MoHUPA, Gol
which should be submitted shortly to the Ministry.

Your further concern about the funds transferred to ULBs being reported as expenditure
have been noted. Accordingly, the reporting on physical progress will be revised.

With regards,

Yours Sincerely,

W L*-’L.‘S,

Principal Secretary
Urban Development & Housing Department



